
 

 

   
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 

  
 
 

April 2021 

Children of Hope Child Development Center 

Spring forward… 
    Although we don’t move our clocks forward here in 
Phoenix, we do continue to move forward with your kiddos.  
It seems to happen every year…when we return from 
Spring Break, the kids are taller, wiser, and really clicking.  
The growth, physically and otherwise, is noticeable and 
remarkable.  We all see it and enjoy it. 
  
I am so proud of this staff, our Covid Crew!  None of us 
knew what this year would look like, but we were all 
committed to making it a success, no matter what.  We 
have seen some struggles for sure as we all adjusted to 
masks and increased protocols. We especially missed 
having parents in our classrooms and on campus for social 
gatherings.  BUT, the struggles were much fewer than we 
anticipated, and that is due to the credit of my teachers 
who showed adaptability, determination, creativity, and 
compassion…AND to our supportive church staff, especially 
Deacon Connie who was with us at Chapel from the jump, 
and to Ms. Joni who kept us going on the administrative 
side, and to Pastor Annemarie who values our presence and 
ministry on our campus…AND to you, who mindfully and 
kindly observed these new protocols, and supported us as 
we navigated these waters…AND to your amazing kiddos 
who were ROCK STARS with their masks and handwashing!  
 
Although we were smaller in number this year, we were 
mighty.  Financial concerns were conquered through kind 
donations, grants, and a PPP loan.  Teachers were extra 
creative with materials and resources. And you continued 
to trust us, amidst a pandemic, and you brought your child 
to school, making our in-person experience successful and 
happy, albeit with a few different routines and protocols.  
Let’s finish strong!  We got this!! Thanks, School 
Family…you’re the best! 
 
Kindly, 
Mrs. H 

 
 

 
  
 
 

 Hope Happenings:  
 News from Mrs. H’s Office 

Lynn  Hockenberger  
Preschoo l  D i rector  

Happy Birthday! 

 
 

Mrs. A: April 16 



 

 

  
CHAPEL 

 
April 21 & 22 

Our LAST CHAPEL of the year 
 

WEAR YOUR SCHOOL SHIRT! 
 

Songs:  
Peace Like a River 
My God is So Big 

 
Fruit of the Spirit:  Peace 

Story of Jesus Calming the Storm 
Mark 4: 35-41 

 
We are recording 1 Chapel session each 

month, until parents can attend, and 
posting it on Bloomz. Check it out! 

 
Each month we introduce the students 

to a Fruit of the Spirit, 
 (these being love, joy, peace, patience, 

kindness, goodness, faithfulness, 
gentleness, and self-control) and 
illustrate how Jesus and other 

characters from the Bible personified 
these traits, and how we can, too!  

 
SERVICE PROJECT: 
We continue to collect  

for Kyrene Resource Center. 
 

They need: 
Jelly, Spaghetti Sauce, and 

bags of Pinto Beans 
 

 
 

 
 

ALL ARE WELCOME! 
 

 
 

Check out Pastor Annemarie’s 
sermons virtually, until in-

person services resume 
Worship – Esperanza Lutheran Church 

(myesperanza.org) 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 

 
Until we meet in person, Deacon 
Connie is posting Sunday School 
lessons that you can enjoy as a 

family.   
 

 She also hosts Confirmation 
Zoom meetings so if you have a 
middle schooler who would like 

to join in, let her know!   
 

https://myesperanza.org/education/sun
day-school/ 

 
 



 

 

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

 
 
 
 

	

WHY	LUNCH	BUNCH?		

	
Lunch Bunch offers our students opportunities for additional 
socialization through mealtime, extended activities and play.  We 
provide a safe, nurturing place where the children can eat lunch 
with their peers, while learning to manage and clean up their own 
space, with the bonus of added time to socialize and play with their 
friends.  
 
With the company of our supportive teachers, Lunch Bunch kiddos 
can acclimate to a longer school day, can make mistakes (such as 
spills) and be helped to fix them, and can gain confidence and 
independence.  
 
Lunch Time is very fast in elementary school and here at Hope we 
believe in providing Lunch Bunch as an opportunity for our 
students to practice the “soft skills” needed for kindergarten 
success.  

	
Available	Daily	

Sign	up	Book	is	located	outside	Mrs.	H’s	office		
Pick	Up	at	12:30pm:		$10	
Pick	Up	at	1:30pm:				$15	
Pick	Up	at	2:00pm:				$20	

	
Must	be	enrolled	in	3’s	or	Pre-K.	

Not	available	to	our	Toddler	Class	due	to	diapering/licensing	issues.		
			

*NO	LUNCH	BUNCH	on	Wednesday,	April	14th	due	to	Staff	Meeting			



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

GAME CHANGER:  Use your Assertive Voice 
When we want children to do something, we often ASK them to do it.  For 
example, “Can you clean up your toys now, please?” This question gives our 
kiddos the opportunity to respond with a “No”, and to believe that they have a 
choice in doing the task.     
 
When you are giving a command, and not a request or a favor, try using an 
assertive voice.  Instead of “will you” or “can you”, try using your assertive voice 
that is direct and clear, but still kind. “Will you clean up your toys now, please?” 
becomes “It’s time to clean up. Put your toys in the bucket like this.”  You can 
still offer choices, such as “Are you going to pick up the blocks or the books?  
Great…put the blocks in the bucket like this.” But try not to ASK, unless you are 
asking a favor, such as “Will you pass me the milk, please?”  
 
“Assertiveness is clear communication that focuses children's attention on 
what we want them to do. Clear communication is essential for children to 
meet our expectations and for setting limits respectfully.”  

 



 

 

 

 Some Lunch Bunch Fun   

 

Preschool Pageant 

 
	

Due	to	the	restrictions	that	Covid	has	created,	we	were	unable	to	have	
all	of	you	attend	our	annual	Christmas	Pageant	in	December.		We	
were	all	really	sad	about	this.		We	brainstormed	several	ideas	and	
ultimately	are	planning	to	present	a	spring	pageant	that	starts	with	
the	Christmas	story	and	concludes	with	elements	of	the	Easter	story.		
The	church	buildings	are	not	yet	open,	so	we	will	respectfully	be	
recording	our	pageant	this	year.	We	will	rehearse	for	2	weeks	and	will	
record	the	week	of	4/19.		Be	on	the	watch	for	this!		Hopefully	next	
year	we	will	be	back	to	“normal”	and	will	invite	everyone	to	the	
sanctuary	in	December	for	an	in-person	pageant.	But,	the	show	must	
go	on	and	go	on	it	will!		I	will	share	the	video	link	soon,	following	our	
recording	session.		Stay	tuned!	

 



 

 

 
 2021-22 School Year 

 
We have a few spots remaining in our Toddler Class (3 spots)  

and our 3-year old Class (3 spots) for the fall. 
 

We so appreciate your good word  
and  

would love to welome your friends to our school family!   
 

INVITE A FRIEND! 
 

_____________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 

  
 

MORE LUNCH BUNCH FUN! 
 

 
 
 
            



 

 

     
Please make drop off and pick up times with your child  
Cell Phone Free Zones J  

 
SMOKE-FREE ENVIRONMENT 
We at Children of Hope Child Development Center are committed to providing a smoke-free 
environment for children, staff members, and child care providers. Due to hazards from 
exposure to second-hand smoke and as a recognized Empower child care facility, it shall be 
the policy of this child care facility to provide a tobacco-free environment for children, staff 
members, child care providers, and parents. 

 

Cleaning & Disinfecting 

 Services 

 

Page 3 of 4 

  

 

Like our Facebook 
Page/Follow us on 

Insta!  
 

Also, join our Private Group 
Children of Hope Preschool/ 
Child Development Center of 

Ahwatukee  
 
 
 


